Used Motor Vehicle and Parts Commission Report By ADR Staff

Chairman John Longacre convened the January 15th, 2013 session of the Used Motor Vehicle and Parts Commission. Following roll call and approval of the December meeting minutes, Longacre called on Commission Director John Maile for the Director's report.

Director Maile advised the Commissioners that staff was substantially finished with renewals. They suffered a slight glitch when one of the full time clerks quit; however, the staff did a lot of extra work and as of Monday, January 14th, they had audited all of the renewals. They have completed processing the renewal applications.

Maile had previously discussed with the Commissioners the legislative agenda. He has worked with the Commission's Legislative Liaison, Curt Roggow, on language for the car crusher bill and it has been submitted. Maile reported that he would provide the car crusher language to the Commissioners. The general gist of the bill would require crushers be licensed and that a reporting system be established. Certain information would be required from the person presenting the vehicle. The crusher would be required to obtain a certificate of title unless they are dealing with a licensed dismantler. Licensed dismantlers have a reporting provision. A waiting period of three days would be established before the vehicle could be crushed. The crusher would report the vehicle to law enforcement and wait three days before crushing. It was suggested that the bill include reporting to NMVTIS.

Maile told the Commissioners that staff is in the process of adopting permanent rules for manufactured home installers. There is a need to schedule the March Commission meeting a week later to allow the required 30 days after the publication of those new rules for public comment.

Maile stated that the Commission was currently spending more money than it is taking in. In the next few years the Commission will have to look at raising fees or other sources of revenue.

Following discussion, the Commission approved proceeding with legislative action to eliminate the used car salesperson bond and increase the used car dealer bond from \$15,000 to \$25,000.

Following a vote affirming receipt and approval of the expenditures report, Chairman Longacre called on Deputy Director Kenneth Whitehead for his report Whitehead reported that the Commission staff had completed 62 inspections. Thirty people had attended the education program. The staff had handled 20 used car dealer complaints, 1 automotive dismantler complaint and one wholesale dealer complaint

Applicants for a new license and dealers involved in significant rule violations are required to attend the Commission's education program as a part of acquiring or maintaining a

state license. These education sessions are being held in conference room at 2401 NW 23, Oklahoma City. Classes are held on Monday prior to the Commission meeting on the second Tuesday of each month. The sessions run from 9 a.m. to about noon or 1 p.m. You are asked to make reservations so staff can be prepared to accommodate you. Call the Commission at 405-521-3600 to make your reservations.